
 

 

 

 December 21, 2020 
 
 
 
 
Bruce De Terra 
Division of Transportation Programming 
Caltrans 
P.O. Box 924873 MS-82 
Sacramento, CA 94274-0001 
 
Attention: Muhaned Aljabiry 
 
RE: MTC TIP Revision No. 2019-47 – Amendment 
 
Bruce De Terra: 
 
Please be advised that MTC recently made several changes to the 2019 Federal 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). TIP Revision No. 2019-47 revises 14 projects 
with a net increase in funding of approximately $313 million.  Among other changes, this 
revision will: 

 Add two new projects and update one existing project to reflect the award of grants 
through the Trade Corridor Enhancement Program, the Solutions for Congested 
Corridors Program and the Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program; 

 Split out the ongoing payments for the US-101 Doyle Drive Replacement project into a 
separate listing and archive the main US-101 Doyle Drive Replacement project listing as 
the improvements have been completed; 

 Update the funding plan of SolTrans’s Data Management Technology Enhancements 
project to reflect the programming of Transit Capital Priorities (TCP) Program funds; 

 Add one new Recreational Trails Program funded grouped listing to the TIP and update 
the funding plans of three existing, individually listed, Highway Bridge Program funded 
projects to reflect the latest information from Caltrans; and 

 Archive one project as all federal funding for the project has been obligated.  
 
The modifications made pursuant to this revision do not require a new regional emissions 
analysis because the projects were found to conform as a part of a previous analysis, 
pursuant to the transportation conformity provisions found in 40 CFR Part 93 section 122(g). 
 
MTC’s 2019 TIP, as revised with TIP Revision No. 2019-47, remains in conformity with the 
applicable State Implementation Plan (SIP) for air quality and the revision does not interfere 
with the timely implementation of the Transportation Control Measures contained in the SIP. 
 






